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Rabbi Anthony Fratello  

The year that Rabbi Tract and I were living and  
studying in Israel, we ended up having a two week 
break around Passover.  Wanting to take advantage of 
our time and experience, we booked a tour that took 
place (in part over the Passover Holiday).  Believe 
me, we were VERY torn about this.  It was hard to 
give up on Celebrating IN Jerusalem, but we  
consoled ourselves on the fact that it was an Israeli 
tour.  Rabbi Tract and I (and the other Rabbinical 
Students that we were traveling with) were the ONLY 
Americans on the trip.  Moreover, they would be  
organizing and hosting a Seder on the First Night.  
So… it was with great fanfare and hope that we set 
off. 
 
Our experience was somewhat underwhelming, I am 
sad to say.  The Seder took up all of 8 minutes.  
Immediately after all the Matzah was served, they 
brought out a regular meal replete with bread, rice, 
and any number of other things that were not  
Pesadikh.  We kept to our own practice and said, 
“Well… next time we will know.” 
 
It seemed so very odd to us that our fellow travelers 
would go to all the work of arranging a Seder on their 
trip, but then doing little to nothing to actually keep 
the holiday.  Point of fact, the Matzah ran out after a 
day or two.  But, this experience taught us a very  
important lesson: 
 
Passover, like many of the Jewish Holidays, is deeply 
ingrained in our hearts and souls.  Whoever we are, 
wherever we are, we naturally gravitate to it.  
(Similarly, many Israelis do not go to synagogues on 
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, but the country  
itself closes down.  Many Israelis do not attend  
synagogues on Shabbat, but every Friday they will 
greet you with, “Shabbat Shalom!”)  These customs, 
these rhythms, they are simply a part of who we are.  
How wonderful that is!  How amazing that is!  After 
all of these years; even after all of the change that has 
been wrought in our community, we feel the pull of 
the old ways. 
 
I am so excited that this year we are again having our 
Second Night Seder at TSS.  COVID 2020 we 
Zoomed from Temple; you all could sit and watch as 
my family and I ate.  COVID 2021 and 2022, we 
Zoomed from our Home; sorry it was not cleaner!  

This year we will be back in our familiar place with 
our familiar people, celebrating once again. 
 
I know many of you will join us.  I know most of you 
will have a Seder on April 5, some will have another 
the next night.  I know some of you may only have a 
small piece of Matzah and then give the Holiday little 
more thought.  Do I wish you were a little more  
particular in observing the Holiday?  Sure.  However, 
what I ultimately want is for EACH of you to feel 
your own way through the Holiday.  Want I want for 
EACH of you is to make the Holiday special in  
whatever way speaks to you.  Passover is about  
Family.  Passover is about celebrating the Miracle of 
our People’s Deliverance from servitude to Pharaoh.  
Feel that, and the rest will fall into place. 
 
Have a crumby holiday! 

Sandi Parris 
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Lisa Tenenbaum, RJE 
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ISRAEL MATTERS 

Be an Advocate for Israel 
 

We can choose to agree or disagree with a particular policy of the Israeli government, but we can all agree on  
Israel’s right to exist in peace and security. Remember these three crucial points:  

  

• Israel stands for peace. We have proven time and time again that we stand for peace; we must not 
relinquish that word. What we need is a reliable partner for peace. 

• Israel is a democracy. It is the only democracy in that part of the world. We may not always be 
pleased with the outcome of a particular debate in Israel; but it is the only country in the region 
where discussions on civil rights, women’s rights, and gay rights can take place. It is the only  
society in the area with a free press. It is the only country in the Middle East where all Arab  
citizens, including women, have the right to vote. 

• Israel has a right to defend itself.  Plain and simple. “If the Arabs put down their weapons, there 
would be no war; if the Israelis put down their weapons, there would be no Israel.”  

   

The Israel  Committee encourages you to become an advocate for Israel by educating yourself and 
increasing your Jewish connection. With all of the challenges facing Jews these days, from  
anti-Israel and anti-Jewish activity to a general sense of apathy; there have never been more  
opportunities to express one’s pride in Judaism. Take a Jewish history course or learn some  
Hebrew. Study informally with a friend or by visiting relevant websites.  Attend Shabbat services. 
Give your time and creativity to The Israel Committee. If you wish to be notified of our meetings 
send an email to: MICHAEL GOTTLIEB  at gottlieb12330@gmail.com.  

We have a strong, vibrant heritage that can provide us with vigor and hope. It is a hope that is  
thousands of years old. It is a hope that led us from slavery to freedom, from Auschwitz to  
Jerusalem. It is a hope that will provide us with the strength to renew our commitment to Israel in 
the year ahead.  L’Shanah HaZot B’Yirushalyim - - This year in Jerusalem. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Israel Committee  fosters our congregation’s connection to the State of Israel through both  
advocacy and educational/cultural programming that accurately portray Israel, its history, and its  
significance to Diaspora Jews.  We encourage and welcome the expression of all viewpoints that support 
Israel and its right to exist in peace and security within the world community. 
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     Beatrice Lillie Deutsch 
Becomes a Bat Mitzvah on April 22, 2023 

Parent (s) Names: David Deutsch and Karen Patti 
Grandparents: Barbara & Richard Deutsch and Leonard & Sue Patti  
Siblings: Judah Deutsch  
Sports: Softball and Lacrosse  
Academic Interests: Civics, English   
Special Interests: Art (drawing, making jewelry, painting)  

Torah Portion: Leviticus 

My Bat Mitzvah project: This year, I am participating in the Best Buddies Friendship Walk because I believe that everyone  
deserves to be included. For the 200 million people worldwide with intellectual and developmental disabilities, feeling included in 
their community is not always a guarantee. That's where Best Buddies comes in! I want to help people with intellectual and  
developmental disabilities make friends, get jobs, become leaders and live their most independent life. After the walk, I plan to 
continue to volunteer with Best Buddies locally to support individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities that live in 
my community. I want to create a more inclusive feeling in the lives of the individuals that I interact with. This is something that is 
important to me because I want everyone to feel included.   

 

     Bella Arianna Deutsch 

        Becomes a Bat Mitzvah      

 On April 15, 2023 

 

Parent (s) Names: Aaron and Elana Deutsch  
Grandparents: Lawrence & Olivia Deutsch,  
and Bubbie Debbie Forman  
Siblings: Leiya Deutsch  
Sports:  Cheerleading  
Academic Interests:  Reading and creative writing. I also love 
science  
Special Interests: Theater  
 

 
Torah Portion:  Shimini  
   

My Bat Mitzvah project:  I chose to raise money for St. 
Jude’s Children’s Hospital. St. Jude’s provides care for a  
multitude of children with childhood cancer. Financial  
hardship can limit care for patients, and St. Jude’s provides this 
much needed care for free. The money I am raising will allow 
parents to get the proper treatments to help their child. To bring 
awareness to childhood cancer, I am making bracelets. You 
donate $5 and I will give you a bracelet thanking you for  
donating. Every bracelet has a different set of colors, but they 
all have one color throughout. The color for childhood cancer 
is gold which is represented in every bracelet. You are not only 
donating to help childhood cancer, but you are also raising 
awareness on your own by wearing the bracelet. I am proud 
that I am able to help the families that may not be able to help 
themselves. I have raised $180 on Facebook and I am selling 
the bracelets at my school as well. I hope to help these  
young lives continue. CLICK HERE TO ORDER 
 

     Jordan Vaughn  

          Markovitz 

        Becomes a Bar Mitzvah      

 On April 1, 2023 

 

Parent (s) Names: Craig & Mindi  

Markovitz  
Grandparents:  Jerold (z”l) & Denise Wagenheim and 

Sandra & Harvey Markovitz 

Siblings: Ryan and Ethan Markovitz 

Sports: Soccer  
Academic Interests: Math & Science   
Special Interests: Legos, Drones, Filmmaking, Drawing  

Torah Portion: Tzav  

My Bar Mitzvah project: Volunteering in this  
building, a place I consider my second home, is where I chose 
to carry out my Mitzvah Project. On Sundays, I help Lisa, the 
Director of Lifelong Learning, wherever needed; Wednesday 
evenings before class, I often assist Laura, the Youth  
Engagement coordinator, with planning various activities. I 
look forward to continuing as a Madrich/Teacher Assistant in 
Eighth Grade, supporting the teachers in classroom activities 
and assisting students where necessary.  Anyone who knows 
me knows my love for crazy, wild socks! So with the  
upcoming Mitzvah Day here at TSS on Sunday, April 16, 
2023, during religious school, I will be collecting new socks 
for men, women, and children experiencing homelessness and 
donating them to a nonprofit organization called Sock It To 
Em. Unfortunately, socks are the number one clothing need of 
those experiencing homelessness. So please feel free to drop 
off new socks here at TSS in the box in the main lobby. I feel 
good about being able to help out in a familiar environment 
with people I know, as well as broadening my horizons and 
helping out strangers in need.  

https://templeshaareishalom.shulcloud.com/event/STJUDEBRACELET.html
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Empty Nest Ladies 

Post Passover Night Out 

Soulvaki Gr @ Canyon Center 

April 24, 2023 at 6:30pm 

Contact Susan:  

susan.brust@templeshaareishalom.com 

 

Israeli Dancing  

April 25, 2023 at 7:00pm 

Contact Julie: jsudenfield@gmail.com 

 

Rosh Chodesh Ladies 

Save the Date 

May 7, 2023 at 4:00 pm 

Contact: 

Lisa momofem04@gmail.com 

Fara faradmd@aol.com 

 

Museums 

(waiting list forming now) 

Contact Deborah: dmchasin@aol.com 

Singles Group Forming (65+) 

Contact: 

Judy Mannes 

jam10665@yahoo.com 

  

TSS Shabbat Pot-Luck Dinner  

The first TSS affinity group began in early 

2015 when the Shabbat Pot-Luck Dinner 

Group of about 10 Temple members met for 

the first time. By 2020, we grew to about  

20-24 of our members meeting and eating 

together at two member homes each month. 

We had to take a long break during the Covid 

shut-down and we began again in November 

2022. 

A big thank you to our March dinner hosts, 

Stacey and AJ Ripin and their delightful  

daughters, and to Millie Seader who hosted 

for the second time this season. We now 

have enough people in the affinity group to 

have a third host home.  Our policy is to 

keep to one table of guests for each home. 

We begin at 5:00 p.m. and leave by 7:00 p.m. 

to allow everyone to get to Temple in time 

for services. Group members volunteer to be 

a host for a month convenient for them.  

We get together the first Friday of each 

month. Our next Shabbat Dinner will skip 
April since it is Passover, and we will get  
together again on May 5, 2023. We have two 
hosts ready to welcome you to their homes 
and will have a third host depending on the 

number of members attending a dinner.  

If you would like to join us, please contact 
the coordinator Anne Gorenstein  
by email at AnneGoren@gmail.com 

Affinity Group Ideas or Questions? 

John Sudenfield 

jsudenfield@yahoo.com 

mailto:jsudenfield@gmail.com
mailto:momofem04@gmail.com
mailto:faradmd@aol.com
mailto:dmchasin@aol.com
mailto:AnneGoren@gmail.com
mailto:jsudenfield@yahoo.com
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February 2023 
It is strange for me to realize that while the secular new year (which begins January 1) is just beginning we are 

more than half way through the Temple Shaarei Shalom year (which begins July 1). It has been a busy TSS 
half-year.   

Cantor Carrie Barry will be joining TSS in July (pending Congregation approval). She was raised in Coral 
Springs, and has served congregations in Palm Beach and Broward Counties and is presently Cantor at  

Congregation Ahavath Chesed in Jacksonville.  

At Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion, she received the Rabbi Jill Kreitman Prize in  
Homiletics, the Kreitman Prize in History, the Cantor George Weinflash Sh’liach Tzibbur Award, the  
Cantorial Alumni Prize, and the Cantor Norman Summers Award for Excellence in Studies.   
She was ordained in 2005.  She is married and has two sons. 

Alpert Jewish Family Services (JFS) has signed a multi-year contract with TSS to rent a portion of our 

Tendrich Center space.  Many thanks to Caryn Feldman whose vision and perseverance enabled this to be-
come a reality.  JFS will use the space primarily for meetings.  In addition, they will be expanding the Food 
Pantry that has been at TSS for several years.  This will better able them to ease the burden of those who need 

this help.  Holly Bromer, a TSS Board Member and a coordinator of the Food Insecurity Committee at JFS 
will help to effectuate a strong outreach to those in need. 

There will be separate entrances and opportunities for TSS members to attend JFS programming.  Their  
activities will not interfere with TSS services, programs, or activities. 

The Board approved a new policy for building closure.  The entire TSS building will be closed for  

Jewish holidays (as before) and for Federal holidays.   

Our Affinity Groups are doing well (see page 9) It is gratifying to see our members meeting in different ven-
ues as they pursue their individual interests.  If there is no existing group that meets your needs/wishes, please 
contact Vice President John Sudenfield who can help you reach out to others and start a new group. 

Looking forward, April brings “showers” and Passover.  Over 120 people will be joining us for our annual 

2nd night Seder. May brings our Annual Meeting (Tues, May 16 at 7pm).  There is an unusually large number 
of Board positions to be filled.  The Nominating Committee is interviewing and the slate will be mailed to you 
by end of April.  Please be sure to submit your ballot for Cantor approval and Board Vote.  Your vote is  

important. 

May you and your loved ones be blessed with a Chag Pesach Sameach … a Happy Passover. 

Joan Milowe      
Secretary 

To Contact our Staff, Clergy or board; go to our website  https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/ and click on 

“our organization” on the top blue space  and select from the drop down options. 

https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/
https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/
https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/
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JODY ABRAMS 
ROBERTA ALTER 
DECY & SHELLY (z”l) AKERS 
GERNESS  & HARVEY (z”l) ALPERT 
ROBERTA ALTER 
LYNN & HAL  ARONSON 
FARA & STEPHEN BENDER 
FRAN (z”l) & LANCE BERKOWITZ 
KAREN BLANK & ALLAN MONOSOFF 
MELISSA BOWERS 
RHODA BRENNER   
STEWART & BARBARA (z”l) BRENNER 
ABE BRESSLER (z”l) 
DIANE CARVER (z”l) 
ALISON CHERNIACHOVSKY  & 
   MICHAEL SCHWARTZ 
LISA & GARRY CUTHBERTSON 
MARTIN EISENBERG 
STACEY & STEVEN ELLISON 
MARILYN & JOE (z”l) ERNSTEEN  
SYLVIA & GERALD FEFFERMAN 
CARYN & ERIK FELDMAN 
SHIRLEY & HAROLD FIDLER 

EVE & TOM GARVEY 

TOBY GLUCKSTERN       

ALMA GOLDSTEIN (z”l)   

ANNE GORENSTEIN 

RHODA GOTTLIEB 

ADELE GREENBLATT 

DIANA HABER 

ELLEN & STAN HULKOWER 

BOBBY & ELLIS KATZ  

MILTON KIPNESS (z”l)   

JENNIFER & DANIEL KOTOK 

LISA & BARRY KRONHAUS 

KATE LESTER 

ILYSSA & EDWARD LEVICK 

MELANIE & PHILIP LEVINE      

STEPHANIE & JAY LEVINE 

LANA & JERRY (z”l) LIEBERMAN 

JOAN & HARVEY (z”l) MILOWE 

EILEEN & STEVEN OLITSKY 

CANTOR JUDITH BORDEN OVADIA 

DONALD PRICE (z”l) 

ANITA RICHTERMAN (z”l) 

PHYLLIS (z”l) & ALAN ROSS 

SANDRA & MURRAY (z”l) SCHNEIER 

MIMI & TED SCHWARTZMAN 

GERRI & BART SEINBERG 

MARSHA SHALLOWAY 

FREDERICK & ROBYN SHERMAN 

NEIL SHYMAN 

THE SOKOL FOUNDATION through 

 KAREN & COREY LEVINE 

WENDY & GEOFF STAHL 

LISA & BARRY TENENBAUM 

RABBI JOANNA TRACT &  

RABBI ANTHONY FRATELLO 

HARRIET & IRWIN WECKER 

BARBARA WEISS 

STAN WOLK 

ADRIANNE & ARTHUR YAFFE 

RUTH & HERB ZARITSKY 

Have you named TSS in your  
will, estate, life insurance or 401K?   

 

If so, please let us know so we can  
recognize you as a member of the  

TSS Legacy Society 
 

Click Here for a letter of intent form: 
https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/wp-

content/uploads/2020/10/LOI.pdf 

 

To read all of our Donor Testimonial’s 

click the link below: 

https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/

legacy-donor-testimonial-collection/ 

https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/LOI.pdf
https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/LOI.pdf
https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/legacy-donor-testimonial-collection/
https://www.templeshaareishalom.com/legacy-donor-testimonial-collection/
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Tikkun Olam, repairing the world, is one of our main goals in STARY. Through acts of kindness and  

community service, we are giving back and helping others in our Temple community and beyond. In March, 

our STARY teens made Mishloach Manot bags for The Meridian at Lantana. In addition, our monthly lunches 

were made for the Boynton Beach Soup Kitchen.  

Our Dunk the Rabbi Dunk was a huge success at the JCC for the One Purim Carnival. Rabbi Fratello not only 

braved the dunk tank waters, he matched all donations from the Carnival. We raised $316 dollars for Camp 

Jenny. Thank you to Rabbi Fratello and all the teens who came out in the hot sun to volunteer.  

The K-6th grade Sunday Funday Fundraiser for the STARY Lounge was awesome! From slime to flag  

football, everyone had a blast with our teens overseeing the event.  

STARY and STARY JR managed to escape the Magic School and Asylum in under an hour at our Room 

Raiders event. Teamwork makes the Dream Work! 

The Pizza Shuk is Back! Each Wednesday, from 5:15-6:30pm, STARY will be selling pizza, drinks, candy 
and chips in the Social Hall. Forms for preordering were sent home with the Wednesday students. 

Sisterhood wants to extend a special thank you to Barbara Weiss for the amazing Hamantaschen that she baked 
for the Purim boxes.  Kudos to Myra Weingard and her committee for coordinating and distributing the boxes. 

We are looking forward to Passover, when we all sit down with our families, talking and remembering our  
Seders when we were children.  All the cousins laughed and giggled, while our Zadie said the prayers.  Of 
course, Zadie said shah schtil, but we were little and didn’t listen. As you have your Seders, think about when 
you were young and silly, it will make you smile. Good memories last forever.  Hopefully next year we will 
have a Women’s Seder. 

The April luncheon, presented by TRUSTBRIDGE will deal with important information your adult children 
need to know See Page 13 for details. 

May 16th, Tuesday afternoon, we will be going to the Delray Playhouse to see musical memories of  FIDDLER 
ON THE ROOF.  Cost $35.00 per person. See Page 16 for details. 

SAVE the DATE On May 18th Sisterhood meeting/luncheon will be featuring Gloria Stein, a multi-talented 
entertainer. 

Wishing all our members and their families a Happy Passover. 

Shalom, 

Ellen Hulkower and Roberta Alter 
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Social  Outreach, Action and Reform Committee 

 (S.O.A.R.) 
 
This April, Jews worldwide will celebrate Passover.  We will gather with family and friends to read from a book called 
the haggadah, meaning “telling,” which contains the order of prayers, rituals, readings, and songs for the Passover seder.  The word 
seder means “order.” The ancient rabbis composed a list of steps that we follow to this day to tell the story of our ancestors’ Exodus 
from Egypt. The story, rituals and customs of the seder link us to previous generations and to the generations to come. The Passover 
holiday is a celebration of freedom and family; however, we would be remiss if we did not recognize that while the Jewish people 
may be free, not everyone has cause for celebration. Many people, even in a free society such as ours, are bound by hardships and 
challenges that make them virtual slaves to their circumstances. 
 
Passover is a holiday rich in social justice themes. It is impossible to re-tell the Jewish story of redemption and not feel compelled to 
eradicate injustice in the world today. Among the primary social justice themes found in the Exodus story and in the Passover ob-
servance are hunger, homelessness, oppression, and redemption. Below, please find ways to incorporate social action themes into 
your Passover observance: 
 
Donate Your Chametz. 
The pre-Passover ritual of cleaning our homes of chametz, or leavening, requires the thorough cleaning of the entire house in a 
search for leavened products, down to the smallest crumb. The process reminds us of those who search daily for a nutritional meal to 
sustain themselves and their families. This Passover, donate your chametz to food pantries or soup kitchens.  Temple Shaarei Shalom 
will be holding a Passover food drive and will be accepting donations in the front lobby through April 9.  In addition, consider 
making contributions to (or volunteering at) The Soup Kitchen of Boynton Beach and/or the Community Caring Center's food 
pantry. These organizations are right in our backyard, where 1 in 6 people don’t know where their next meal is coming from. 
 
Invite a stranger into your home. 
Passover serves as a painful reminder that the Jewish people were strangers in the land of Egypt and spent 40 long years of wander-
ing in the wilderness without a home. Throughout the Torah, we are reminded of this fact; for example, in Exodus 23:9, we read, 
“You shall not oppress a stranger, since you yourselves know the feelings of a stranger, for you also were strangers in the land of 
Egypt.” In Leviticus 19:33 we find, “When a stranger resides with you in your land, you shall not do him wrong.” The list goes on 
and on. Passover serves as a reminder that it is we who make people strange to us and estranged from us. And it is we who have the 
power to make strangers friends. As such, invite strangers to your home…or maybe just an elderly neighbor or divorced friend. No 
one should be alone and made to feel as a stranger during the holiday. 

 
Supplement your Seder with poetry or alternative readings questioning modern-day slavery. 
Human trafficking is the illegal trade of people for exploitation or commercial gain. Over twenty million people, including five mil-
lion children, are victims of human trafficking each year. In fact, Florida ranks #3 out of all states in the Country for incidents of 
Human Trafficking; and Palm Beach County ranks #3 out of all counties in the State for suspected cases of Human Trafficking. This 
Passover, consider supplementing your seder with readings to remember that slavery didn’t end in Egypt as many people around the 
world are victims of modern day slavery and human trafficking. The Religious Action Center of Reform Judaism (RAC) offers many 
readings to choose from, including a special haggadah with a unique perspective on modern-day slavery.  Furthermore, many Jews 
update the seder by supplementing the recitation of the biblical plagues with the mention of contemporary “plagues” like human-
trafficking. As you remove a drop of wine from your cup for each plague, be reminded you can’t drink a “full cup” of joy when other 
people suffer.  
 
Update Your Seder Plate. 
The objects on the seder plate help us remember the Passover story. Alongside the traditional items on the seder plate, consider some 
of modern additions like an orange or fair-trade chocolate.  The addition of an orange to the seder plate is a way of acknowledging 
the role of people who feel marginalized within the Jewish community, for instance, LGBTQ Jews. The fair trade movement pro-
motes economic partnerships based on equality, justice and sustainable environmental practices. By including fair-trade chocolate or 
cocoa beans on the seder plate, we are reminded that although we escaped from slavery in Egypt, forced labor is still very much an 
issue today. I’ve read about many other items used to infuse social justice themes into the holiday meal. What other symbols would 
you add and why? 
 
Contact me at Socialaction@tempeshaareishalom.com. I would love to hear about how you and your family addressed injustice in 
the world during your Passover seder.  
 
May your Passover holiday be filled with love, light and peace! 
 
With Kindness –  
Holly Bromer 

https://www.sefaria.org/Exodus.23.9?lang=he-en
https://www.sefaria.org/Leviticus.19.33?lang=he-en
mailto:Socialaction@tempeshaareishalom.com
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LIFE CYCLE EVENTS  

 HAPPY  APRIL BIRTHDAY WISHES 

HAPPY  APRIL  ANNIVERSARY WISHES 

Dorese Akers 

Marcia Arena 

Stephanie Arsht 

Amanda Bard 

Zachary Bard 

Lance Berkowitz 

Alana Bernstein 

Sophia Burnston 

Sarah Charson 

Leonard Cline 

Lori Dahan 

Mia Danz 

Shoshana Davidowitz 

Jacob Dektor 

Beatrice Deutsch 

Mark Epstein 

Leo Fergenson 

Shirley Fidler 

Carri Fink 

Carin Foldes 

Jean-Paul Gabay 

Kevin Gelatt 

Maxwell Glorit 

Sarah Glorit 

Lorraine Goldberg 

Noah Grossman 

Rachelle Handwerker 

Ethan Harwood 

Paula Herman 

Gerald Kaplan 

Dorothy Katz 

Sandra Kevitch 

Charles Koch 

Sheryl Koch 

Samuel Kronhaus 

Seth Krostich 

Harper LeRoy 

Zoe Lester 

Matt & Stephanie Baer 

Edmund & Ellen Buzanoski 

Edwin & Joan Crammer 

Marilyn & Paul Daitch 

Lewis & Harriet Doctor 

Jonathan & Stacey Epstein 

Lauren Epstein & Steven Rozek 

Alan & Sheila Feller 

Matthew & Mara Garaway 

Jacob Gerb & Daniella Ostrovsky 

Stuart & Lee Landau 

Joshua & Sara LeRoy 

Ryan Paunovich & Andrea Goldstein 

Todd & Veroushka Saieva 

Kenneth Sirkin &  

Julie Konowitz-Sirkin 

Jason & Amy Spielman 

John & Julie Sudenfield 

Gregory & Kimberly Tendrich 

Karen & Gary Unger 

Isaac Wachsberger & Paula Herman 

Bruce Levy 

Samantha Licciardi 

Kira Lichtenfeld 

Harris Love 

Aaron Mall 

Judy Mannes 

Jordan Markovitz 

Tina Miller 

Patricia Newman 

Bonita Osowsky 

Irving Osowsky 

Mackenzie Perrone 

Lisa Polakoff Rubin 

Maxine Rosenbloom 

Neil Rosenbloom 

Alexa Ross 

Sheldon Rothbart 

Ayla Rubin 

Jeffrey Rubin 

Jonah Rubin 

Paola Rubin 

Jonah Sager 

Sandra Schneier 

Susan Schwartz 

Brett Sherry 

Marissa Sugar 

Edith Sulzberg 

Isaac Wachsberger 

James Walsh 

Marjorie Warren 

Sharon Warshawski 

William Webster 

Julia Williams 

Carol Winer 

Dora Wroblewski 

Steve Wroblewski 

Cole Zuckerman 
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WITH GRATITUDE FOR THESE GENEROUS DONATIONS 

Adam Berger Scholarship Fund 

  In Memory of 

Ellen & Martin Anderman  Harvey Metzger, friend 

  Get Well 
 

Sandy Ehrlich  Ziggy Galit 

 

Alpert Endowment Fund (URJ Overnight Camp) 

  In Memory of 

Gerry Alpert  Harvey Alpert, husband 
Kelly & Gary Alpert  Harvey Alpert, father &  
    father-in-law 

  Get Well 
 

Gerry Alpert  Judy Gurvis 
Gerry Alpert  Sara Wane 

Capital Campaign 

In Memory of 

Anne Gorenstein  Sadie Blinder, mother 
Anne Gorensein   Rose Gorenstein, mother-in-law 

                            

Ernsteen Endowment Fund (Membership Asst.) 

In Memory of 

Anne Gorenstein &  Richard Davidson, husband of 
  Marty Eisenberg   Arlene Davidson  

 

 Jerry Lieberman Endowment Fund  
(Members Dues Asst.) 

  In Memory of 

Eve Garvey   William Lieberman, grandfather 
      of Eve Garvey & father-in-law 
      of Lana Lieberman 
     

 Milowe Endowment  Fund (Scholar-in-Residence) 

 In Honor 

Joan Milowe   Abbi Milowe’s Birthday 
Joan Milowe   Eric Ley’s Birthday 

 

 In Memory of 

Joan Milowe  Henry Milowe, father-in-law 
 

 

Our Children’s Scholarship Fund 
 

   
Margaret & Gabriel Torek   

  

  

Rabbi Fratello Endowment  (Special Programs) 

 
  In Memory of 

Angela & Jerry Sager  Gilbert P. Lappen, cousin 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

 In Honor of 

 
Louise & Ira Davis  Rabbi Fratello, for all the 
    Support you Give Us & Our 
   Family 
Allison & Carl LeMaster Rabbi Fratello, for All Your 
   Efforts for Jackson’s 
   Bar Mitzvah 
Carol Lovitch   Ruth Zaritsky’s Birthday 
Bart Seinberg  Appreciation to the Rabbi 
Rona & Steve Tata 
 

 In Memory of 

Judy & Gerry Kaplan            Maxine Shulman, friend 
Carole Kassof            Jordan Kassof, son 
Ellen Kurtzman  Richard Tishman, father 
Edwin Pincus  Harold Pincus, father 
Edwin Pincus  Jean Pincus, mother 
Millie Seader  Joseph Seader, father-in-law 
Barry Tabor  Donna Blank, sister 
Tobie Tishman   Richard Tishman, husband 
Fred Wilner  Sadie Wilner, grandmother 
Randye Kagan-Wilner  Beatrice Kagan, mother  
Oreene Zuckerman  Dotty Miller, mother 
Abraham Zuskin  Rhoda Zuskin, late-wife 

 

Seinberg Endowment (Post B’nei Mitzvah) 

In Memory of 

Gerri & Bart Seinberg   Calvin Slater, friend 
 

Sisterhood Religious School Fund 

  In Memory of 

Roberta Alter  Sarah Wunsch, mother 
Roberta Alter  Bertha Alter, mother-in-law 
Roberta Alter  Shelby Alter, father-in-law  
Ellen & Martin Anderman Paul Goldman, friend 
Bonita & Irving Osowsky David Osowsky, brother 
Bonita & Irving Osowsky Louis Osowsky, brother 
TSS Sisterhood  Frank McGuire, husband of 
   Ruth McGuire 
     



19 

WITH GRATITUDE FOR THESE 

GENEROUS DONATIONS 

 
Yahrzeits 

 
 In Memory of 

 

Arline & William Burstein Myra Captain, aunt 
Irving Chasen    Frances Chasen, mother 
David Epstein    Sidney Epstein, father 
David Epstein    Rose Ray, mother 
Lucille Epstein II   Meyer Epstein, father-in-law 
 
Leon Fishler    Michael Fishler, father 
Anita Hemmerdinger  Louis Hemmerdinger, husband 
Sheila Hyman    Sylvia Hyman, mother-in-law 
Sonia Kaplan    Craig Dash, son 
Bobby & Ellis Katz   Harry Usatch, father 
Bobby & Ellis Katz   Sonia Usatch, mother 
Carolyn Kleiman   Ruth Singer Panzer, mother 
Ethel & Marvin Krotenberg Deborah Krotenberg, daughter & 
      sister of  Laura Zipris 
Rita Leidner  Leon Leidner, husband 
Rita Leidner  Rose Goldman, mother 
Carol Levy  Sylvia Goltz, mother 
Allan Monosoff  Isidore Monosoff, father 
Murray Monosoff  Gertrude Monosoff, mother 
Ellen H. Nesin  Jesse Wolfson, father & grand- 
   father 
Norma Pordy  S. Howard Pordy, husband 
Norma Pordy  Bessie Preiss, mother 
Myrna Rosoff  Stanley Kalman, brother 
Sharon & Bruce Shein  Rose Levine, mother 
John Sudenfield  Dorothy Sudenfield, mother 
Nyna Victor  Jill Fern Victor, daughter 
Herbert & Ruth Zaritsky  Harry Gruenfeld, father 
Laura & Stephen Zipris  Deborah G. Krotenberg, sister 
Abraham Zuskin  Rhoda Zuskin, late-wife 

 

Brick 

Roberta Alter  Sarah & Gil Wunsch 
  Bertha, Shelby & 
                                                    Miles Alter 

Deaths with our Sincere Condolences 

 

Richard Davidson 

husband of Arlene Davidson 

Paul Goldman 

friend of Ellen & Martin Anderman 

Donald Kraft 

step father of Dora Wroblewski 

Frank McGuire 

husband of Ruth McGuire 

Robert (Bobby) Mirsky 

husband of Barbara Mirsky 

friend of Millie Seader 

Ronnie Savag 

cousin of Marty Eisenberg 

Evelyn Scheter 

aunt of Carol & Lisa Bell 

Maxine Shulman 

friend of Judy & Gerry Kaplan 

Eleanor Mirsky 

mother of Craig 
sister of Natalie 

Loron Simon 
friend of Ethel & Bernard Liebman 

Jerry Wagenheim 

father of Dr. Mindi Markovitz 
grandfather of Ryan, Jordan and Ethan 
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Do you have a business that you wish to  

advertise in our Bulletin? 

Type   10 issues  Single  

      Issue 

Business Card  $200.00  $25.00 

Quarter Page  $420.00  $45.00 

Half Page  $625.00  $65.00 

Full Page  $1050.00  $150.00 

Contact the Temple Office 561-364-9054 ext 103 
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9085 Hagen Ranch Road 
Boynton Beach, FL 33472 
561-364-9054  
www.templeshaareishalom.com 


